
Testimony in support of LDs 868, 233, and 1337 

Dear Senator Carny, Representative Kuhn, and Distinguished Members of the Judiciary 
Committee, 

My name is Dennis Delo and I wish to comment on the subject (s) of:  Biological males 
participating in Female sports, utilizing female restrooms, changing rooms, and any other facility 
designated for female-only use.  

These “transgenders” dominate the girls in their sports programs sometimes setting impossible 
records because they are “biological males”. 

Girls’ sports exist to provide young women with a level playing field, allowing them to compete 
against peers with similar physical attributes. Biological males, even after hormone treatments, 
tend to retain advantages in strength, speed, and endurance, which can lead to unfair competition 
and lost opportunities for female athletes. Young women who have trained for years to compete 
at the highest levels are now being forced to race against competitors with inherent physical 
advantages. 

Title IX was established to ensure equal opportunities for female athletes, and allowing 
biological males to compete in girls’ sports undermines that very principle. We must protect the 
safety and integrity of women’s athletics and ensure that girls have a fair chance to succeed. 

As far as Transgenders using women’s bathrooms, changing facilities, and sharing shelters is 
concerned, that should be forbidden as well. The only way to stop this madness in it’s tracks is 
with tough legislation. Therefore, I respectfully urge you to vote “ought to pass on all related 
LD’s. 

Thank you. 

Dennis A. Delo 

Harrison 


